Recent activities
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Activities from April to September 2018
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The twenty-third issue of the IPCC Newsletter was released. The
then Chairman, Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong, accompanied by
Mr Daniel Mui (Deputy Secretary-General, Operations), hosted a
media briefing to present three complaint cases stemming from the
handling of exhibits. In addition, this newsletter included feature
articles on the School Programme and a visit by a Secretariat
delegation to four oversight bodies in Australia.
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Mr Richard Yu (Secretary-General) spoke to over
600 students at the Shaw College Assembly at the
Chinese University of Hong Kong. Using the latest
statistics and complaint cases, Mr Yu shed light on
the statutory role, function and values of the IPCC;
and answered students’ questions regarding
preservation of impartiality and independence of
the IPCC.
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The IPCC conducted 10 school talks from April to July 2018,
reaching over 1,700 students and teachers in primary and
secondary schools prior to the school summer vacation.
Representatives from the Secretariat introduced the work and
statutory functions of the IPCC through a series of case sharing,
games and gquestion-and-answer sessions.
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Miss Lisa Lau Man-man, Ir Prof Vincent Ho, Ms Ann Au Chor-kwan and

staff from the IPCC Secretariat took part in the Sports Day organised by
the Police Service Quality Wing.
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Eight participants of a Department of Justice’s a short-term
training programme paid a visit to the IPCC. They were from
Hong Kong and Macao Affairs Office of the State Council
and four Mainland Justice Departments/Bureaux. During the
meeting, Mr Richard Yu (Secretary-General) gave the visitors
an introduction to the two-tier police complaints system in
Hong Kong, as well as the statutory functions of the Council
as set out in the IPCC Ordinance.
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At the joint meeting between IPCC and CAPO, the Police reported the
latest complaints statistics and gave a presentation on cyber security,
including related crimes such as social media deception and online
blackmail. Following the meeting, Mr Anthony Francis Neoh (Chairman),
accompanied by Mr Richard Yu (Secretary-General), officially met the
media for the first time since his appointment on 1 June.
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During a liaison luncheon, Mr Anthony Francis Neoh (Chairman)
and 21 Members exchanged views with the Commissioner of
Police and other senior police officers on the procedures for
handling police complaints. Mr Neoh also shared his views on
the Force’s daily operations and his vision for both parties to do
their utmost in upholding a fair and impartial police complaints
system with public accountability.
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Mr Herman Hui Chung-shing, Ir Edgar Kwan Chi-ping, Ms Ann Au
Chor-kwan and Mr Roland Wong Ka-yeung attended the 1 July
procession briefing held by the Police. The Police representatives
explained the measures and arrangements in relation to the
procession. Members also exchanged views with the Police on the
procedures for handling large-scale public order events.
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Hon Chris Cheung Wah-fung, Hon Tony Tse Wai-chuen, Miss Lisa Lau Man-man, Mr Herman Hui Chung-shing, Dr Eugene Chan
Kin-keung, Ms Ann So Lai-chun, Mr Wilson Kwong Wing-tsuen, Dr David Lee Ka-yan and staff from the Secretariat conducted
an on-site observation of the 1 July procession. The observation began with a briefing session at the police command centre.
Members then proceeded and observed the event at various locations along the procession route including the starting point at
Victoria Park, via Causeway Bay, Wan Chai to Admiralty.
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Mr Herman Hui Chung-shing, Mr Richard Yu (Secretary-General) and
other representatives from the Secretariat received a delegation from
the Office of Public Sector Anti-Corruption Commission of Thailand. The
IPCC introduced to the Thai delegation the two-tier police complaints
system in Hong Kong and explained the IPCC’s work and statutory
functions.
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The IPCC received a delegation led by Mr Huang Shaodong, Political
Commissar of Shenzhen Customs Anti-Smuggling Bureau. At the
meeting, Mr Richard Yu (Secretary-General) delivered a presentation on
the Council’s monitoring procedures and latest complaint statistics. The
two parties also shared experience in complaint handling.
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Arranged by Member Mr Arthur Luk Yee-shun, SC, several
professors and graduate students from the Law School of
China University of Political Science and Law, together with
representatives of Hong Kong Bar Association, visited the
IPCC. The meeting shed light on the statutory functions of
the IPCC set out in the IPCC Ordinance.
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Over 20 members from Hong Kong United Youth
Association paid a visit to the IPCC. Mr Richard
Yu (Secretary-General) and other representatives
of the Secretariat introduced to the visitors the
two-tier police complaints system in Hong Kong.
The two parties shared their work and experience
in youth education.
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Mr Richard Yu (Secretary-General) and Dr Robert Chung (Director of the
University of Hong Kong Public Opinion Programme) announced the latest
results of the IPCC public opinion survey at a media briefing. The survey was
conducted in March 2018, through telephone interviews via landlines and, for
the first time, through cellphones, on a random sampling basis. A total of 1,002
local residents aged 18 or above were interviewed. Results showed that the
respondents’ net confidence in the IPCC had risen for the second consecutive
year.
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